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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

October 6, 2008

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
1. Call to order: 






  
Rich Lei
President Rich Lei called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Kaibab Room of the University Union at 3:03 pm.

Members Present: Thom Alcove, Sylvester Allred, Cyndi Banks, Virginia Blankenship, Roger Bounds, David Brumbaugh, Steven Cernohous, Chuck Connell, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Jack Dustman, Jay Farness, Alex Finkral, Heidi Fogelberg, Jean Ann Foley, Marcus Ford, Bruce Fox, Angie Golden,  Liz Grobsmith, Rosalinda Haddon, John Haeger, Natalie Hess (appearing telephonically), Astrid Klocke, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, John Leung,  Heather Martel, John McClure, Emily McKay, Dave McKell, Larry Mohrweis, John Neuberger, Ricardo Pereira, Jim Pinto, Allen Reich, Reed Riner, Blase Scarnati, Daniel Schmidt, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Louise Scott, Karen Sealander, David Sherry, C.J Smith, Laura Sujo-Montes, Julie Swann,  David Vining, Kristen Waring, and 

Members Absent:  Sara Aleman, Samantha Arundel, Barbara Austin, Brad Busse, Rebecca Campbell, Terry Crites, Josh Hewes, and Lon Owen, Jon Reyner, Nando Schellen, Monica Torres, Glen Wilson .   
Others present:  Teri Hayes, Susanna Maxwell, and Karen Pugliesi.
2. Acceptance of Agenda and Approval of Minutes 

  

Rich Lei

The Agenda was amended to read item 4 will be an Action Item.  The agenda was then accepted by unanimous consent.  The minutes of August 11th were accepted unanimously.  The minutes of September 8th were accepted as amended.  
3. Presidents Report: 







Rich Lei
Rich presented a brief update on various items he has been monitoring.  Many of the vacancies on various Senate and University committees have been filled.  There are a few remaining.  He called for Senators to help their colleges fill these seats.  Natalie Hess, of 
Yuma, volunteered to fill the vacancy on the Library Committee.  

Distance Learning has agreed not to reference the word “College” in their possible name change.  
The impact of the current weak economy on the university budget is not known at this time.  It is likely not going to be addressed until January.  
There is good news on the horizon.  Enrollments are up and the SPEED projects are going forward at this time.  Faculty searches are also moving forward to accommodate class increases due to the enrollment numbers.  

In closing, Rich stressed an informed faculty is important as we move forward in solving the anticipated challenges of the current budget year.  He thanked all in advance for their commitment and contributions.  He then entertained questions.

4. Treasurer’s Report 






       Chuck Connell
Treasurer Chuck Connell distributed a report reflecting the current account balances of both the state and local accounts.  He explained the purpose of each account and the projected expenditures for the coming year.  He then called for any questions on these accounts.  

Chuck proceeded to explain that in past years, the Senate had approved collection of donations to be used to cover extra-University counsel legal expenses in support of the legal review of the revisions of the COFS document.  As of spring 2008, the account still held a balance of $125.  It was learned that the bank would be charging a monthly maintenance fee that would quickly expend the remaining balance.  Therefore, the Executive Committee approved the closing of that account.  It was subsequently learned that bank policies had significantly changed regarding such 
accounts from organizations, and that we could not reopen such an account at another bank because we are not a 501(C)3 charitable organization.  Therefore Chuck  suggested that these funds be transferred to the Senate local account.  A motion 
was made that the Senate approve transfer of the remaining balance of $125 to the Senate local account.  The motion was seconded.  It passed unanimously.

5. Report from the President





   
John Haeger 
President Haeger stated that the single issue occupying the administration’s attention is the state’s budget.  He has been staying in close contact with the Governor’s office, but at this time there is little to report.  It is expected that the Governor’s office will not do anything until after the presidential election next month.  Therefore nothing is forthcoming until that time.  He did encourage all to share any ideas they may have of large cost saving measures with his office.  

President Haeger stated that parents’ weekend just concluded and it was a great success.  This was the largest parents’ weekend he has seen in his tenure.  There were many positive comments from parents regarding many aspects of their experience thus far.  Of particular note, many parents and students expressed pleasure with the guaranteed tuition NAU has initiated. 

He further reminded everyone that the NCAA will be on campus in late October for their ten year reaccreditation visit.  David Sweet, President of Youngstown University is the Chairperson for our visit.     
6. Comments re: Peer Institutions 





Pat Haeuser
This item will be tabled to a future date.    
7. Report from the Provost 





          Liz Grobsmith
Provost, Liz Grobsmith stated that the campus interviews for the Dean Search of the College of Engineering, Forestry and Natural Sciences are winding down.  She encouraged all to provide any feedback they might have, by the close of business this Friday. 
Liz reported that she just returned from a very successful trip to China.  They were able to sign a new MOU with a community college in Hong Kong and expect to see many graduates as a result of this agreement.  They also signed a dual MBA agreement with Hong Kong Baptist University.  While in China they attended a 50th anniversary celebration with our partners of the University of Science and Technology as well as a 70th anniversary celebration of the Conservatory of Music.  
She pointed out that there has been a change in the travel policy regarding the tracking of honorariums.  She will look into this and report to us at a future date.  

The WA Franke College of Business Dean Search is underway.  The advertising should be out in a week or two.  
She then entertained questions.  During this period she explained that the new position of Associate Vice Provost has been placed on hold until more is known about the status of the budget.  The Merit Allocation plan will be presented to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee this month and to the full Senate at its November meeting.  The proposal on course fees will go forward for a decision in December.  
8. Announcements/New Business





Rich Lei
A question arose regarding the status of the tabling of the Liberal Studies Committee proposal.  Rich stated that at this time no action is being pursued at this time. 

Rich announced that ABOR Regent, Ernie Calderon has asked to address the Faculty Senate at its November 3rd meeting.  
Rich also congratulated Bill Culbertson on his wedding this coming weekend.  
9. Adjourn  







  Action Item
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:03 pm.  The next meeting will be at 3:00 p.m. on Monday, November 3, 2008 in the Kaibab Room of the University Union Building.  
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